
From: hrwang <hrwang@mofa.gov.tw>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 9/26/2018 3:35:16 PM
Subject: Taiwan National Day Celebration Request_TECO

Dear Lieutenant Governor Bryant,
 

Taipei Economic and Cultural Office in Atlanta is celebrating the National Day of the Republic of 
China (Taiwan) (October 10th), on Friday, October 5, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. at the Grand Ballroom, The 
Westin Atlanta Perimeter North, 7 Concourse Pkwy NE, Atlanta, GA, 30328.

I hope you will graciously extend your best wishes to Taiwan and its National Day Celebration by 
conferring a CONGRATULATION LETTER to our office before Oct. 1st, which we will transfer to our 
headquarters in Taiwan. Your kind friendship is highly appreciated.
 

I look forward to hearing from you soon. 
 

With warmest regards,
 
Vincent Jing-Yen Liu
 
Director General
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